# EMERGENCY SERVICES June 1, 2023

MEMBERS PRESENT Chairman Dorchinecz Alderman Bryant Alderman Budd Alderman Wilson ALSO PRESENT
Mayor Barry
Chief Wheeler
Chief Adermann
Deputy Chief Childers
Alderman Brown

Tammy Rogers
Travis Ostermeier
Derek McConnell
Superintendent Mann
Tim McArdle

Chairman Dorchinecz called the meeting to order at 6:04 P.M.

### PURCHASE OF VOLUNTEER GEAR STORAGE RACKS

Chief Adermann requested new gear storage racks for the Volunteer Firefighters. The old ones are in bad shape, and are not big enough to hold all the gear.

Motion by Alderman Bryant and seconded by Alderman Budd to recommend to the City Council to approve the purchase of new gear storage racks from a vendor to be determined at a cost not to exceed \$3,000.00. Motion carried 4-0.

#### FIRE CHIEF'S REPORT

- Calls for April and May
- Training for April and May 300+ hours
  - o Fire Alarm Systems
  - o Building Construction
  - o Deck Gun Operations
  - o Elevator Rescues
  - o EMS CEUs
  - o Accountability Training
  - o Fog Nozzle Operations
  - o Physical Fitness
- Zach Delong graduated Fire Academy
- Job Shadowing
  - o Two students showed interest in becoming Firefighters

Chief Adermann also gave updates on Community Events, New Hires, OSHA Inspection, and various other upcoming classes and events.

#### POLICE CHIEF'S REPORT

- Staff is up to date currently
- In process of getting new cameras through grant
- Continuation of funding for Safe Passage
- Working on USDA Grant
- Update on Calls and Arrests
- Inmate Update
- Drug Arrests
- Detective Division working on cases
- Police Training

Chief Wheeler also gave updates on upcoming Community Events. The scavenger hunt had an excellent turn out. Explorers are doing well. Phishing with Officers will be held at the Marina in June. He congratulated Sgt. Christian Nelson and Officer Rachel Priddy for being runner ups for Officer of the Year.

## ANY OTHER MATTERS

Mayor Barry advised there is a new energy agreement; Ameren will be the lowest rate for the City and residents.

Alderman Budd raised concerns about motorists speeding on Cherokee Street, as well as the Esther Street area. He would like those areas patrolled.

Motion by Alderman Wilson and seconded by Alderman Budd to adjourn. Motion carried 4-0.

Meeting adjournment at 6:56 P.M.

Steve Dorchinecz, Chairman Emergency Services Committee